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Dear Mr Wheelhouse, 
 
Responding to your consultation submission 
 
Thank you for your response to our consultation on strategy, budget and operating plan, 
sent by Denise Swanson, Head of Access to Justice, at the Scottish Government on 09 
March 2016.   
 
We believe four key themes dominated the overall responses receive from stakeholders, 
and many of these linked to two particular points of interest you note in your response – 
views on our priorities and how we balance consumer and professional interests, and views 
on out values and customer service approach.  
 
Firstly, with hindsight, we did not focus enough on communicating our aims for the 
complaints process itself and our performance there.  We referenced our recent Annual 
Report in the consultation document - this had significant detail on our work in that area, but 
you strongly reminded us that if this focus was not duplicated in the strategy it could look as 
if our work was skewed – I think we can rectify that immediately, as there is a firm 
commitment to improvement we laid out on the first page which we can easily add detail and 
context to.  That commitment extends to trying to achieve legislative change to make the 
process more efficient.  We will be submitting ideas for change to government in a formal 
paper in the late spring or early summer. 
 
A second strand of comments was how much project work we undertake.  Our 
operating plan had a similar number of projects and similar funding and staffing to the last 
two years, but in the context of the strategy it perhaps looked more substantive.  We now 
have a great chance to add clarity in two ways – better describing the small scale of many 
projects and their value for solicitors and clients, and giving more overtly the link to the 
relevant statutory powers (something we removed in the final draft for the sake of plain 
English).   
 
There are also some specific projects which received feedback and we are now going 
to reduce in scale, or remove entirely, from the 16/17 plan based on the helpful 
feedback.  It may be we abandon these altogether, or if not it will at least mean they can be 
better discussed and evolved with stakeholders for a future plan. I’m still pleased we 
consulted on these, as in some of the areas we have been asked why we’re not undertaking 
work and we can now show we have considered it but there was consensus this was not a 
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priority.  We hope that reducing the total number of projects also shows we are listening to 
the respondents who raised this and that we agree that our complaints function remains our 
core focus. 
 
Our Board felt one of the most surprising suggestions made was that it was not our job to 
contribute to debate on what standards and regulation should be.  We have a bank of over 
8,000 complaints, which lawyers, and consumers in their fees, have paid for and it says 
much about current approaches to regulation that this is not seen as a valuable resource to 
be mined for information to help future consumers.  Some projects, like this work, will stay 
firmly on the agenda despite robust feedback from some.  
 
Finally, there was much discussion about some of the consumer focus and language, 
and whether projects went beyond our role.  While our decisions on cases must be 
independent and impartial, those with less knowledge of the sector and legal process may 
need additional support to engage in the process.   We were surprised at the lack of 
recognition that the new Consumer Panel, set up through government regulations to amend 
our Act, would have an impact on our approach and work.  We see issues around consumer 
redress, clarity around fees and learning from complaints we believe need addressed.  
Making progress on these will save the sector and consumers money in the future.  Even 
though not all the stakeholder responses in this area were positive, these are likely to 
remain strong themes of our work. 
 
We are very pleased to confirm that the overall feedback, and your specific contribution, has 
made the SLCC reflect again, and we are now working on what we hope will be a 
significantly improved further draft which we would then like to discuss with you, giving you 
another chance to input before finalisation.    
 
We are required by our statute to publish responses to our consultation by the end of the 
March.  Our website will be updated on 31 March with the outcomes.  
https://www.scottishlegalcomplaints.org.uk/consultation 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Neil Stevenson 
Chief Executive 
 
Cc. 
Denise Swanson 
Pamela Russell 
Neil Rennick 
Jan Marshall 
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